Memorandum

To: Traffic and Safety Commission - Item 6-2

CC: Jeff Bond

From: Aleida Andrino-Chavez

Date: 6/22/2012

Re: Red Curb request at 920 Adams Street

The City received a request from the property owner at 920 Adams St. to paint the curb red between the two driveways at 920 and 918 Adams due to constant encroaching of parked vehicles into the private driveways. Staff has instructed the property owner to call police, but he has reported that the problem is pervasive.

Staff inspected the area and found that the space between the driveways is not a typical parking space as it is 12 feet long. Staff suggests two possible options: 1) Designating this space for motorcycle parking only and paint one or two feet red adjacent to the driveway aprons to prevent any further driveway encroachment. 2) The other option is painting the curb red along the 12-foot length between the driveways.

Residents of the block have been notified of this request with the attached flyer.